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chrislam

what is it?
chrislam is a movement, hoped by some to be the answer 
for the ongoing clash between the west, which is 
predominantly christian, and the middle east, which is 
predominantly muslim.  though a form of it reportedly 
began in nigeria and is not new, it is a new movement 
in the United states.  several protestant denominations 
have adopted this effort in the name of “love thy 
neighbor” and to promote an ecumenical, or unified, 
reconciliation between christianity and islam.

how does the movement work?
chrislam is trying to focus on a connection between the 
bible and the koran.  in the attempt to blend these two 
religions, chrislam has itself become a new religion of 
sorts.  some churches have been joined by others in 
placing the koran next to the bible in the church pews.  
then there is a reading from both text, both being 
recognized as holy text.

chrislam has grown dramatically and now has infected 
many hundreds of churches and denominations across 
america.

what does God say about this?
when examining what God says about the merits of 
chrislam, it is first important to clarify of which god 
we are speaking.  allah is the god of islam and not the 
same deity as the God of christianity and judaism.  
christianity declares the Son of God, Jesus, to be God 



incarnate in human form.  in christianity, the deity of 
Jesus is non-negotiable, for without His deity, Jesus’ 
death and resurrection would not have been sufficient 
to be the atoning sacrifice for the sins of the world 
(1 john 2:2).

islam adamantly rejects the deity of Jesus christ and 
says allah has no sons (surah 72).  the koran declares 
the idea of ‘Jesus is God’ is blasphemy.  furthermore, 
islam denies the death of Jesus Christ on the cross.  
islam’s name for Jesus is isa.  the Jesus or isa in the 
koran is not the same Jesus as in the bible.  islam 
views isa as a prophet who was appointed by allah to 
prepare mankind for the coming of mohammad.

matthew 6:24 and luke 16:13 say “no one can serve two 
masters.”  exodus 20:5 tells us that we are not to bow 
down, serve, or worship any other god. “for I, the Lord 
your God, am a jealous God...”  James 1:8 also tell us 
that “a double-minded man will be unstable in all his 
ways.”

chrislam will be debunked by many while others promote 
its efforts.  so the question may be “which god will 
you serve?” Jesus proclaims “I am the way, the truth 
and the life.  no one comes to the Father except 
through me” (john 14:6).  this is the foundation and 
rock of salvation.  those who have jumped on the 
bandwagon of chrislam have the misguided notion that 
the church must adapt to a changing society.  this is 
false; the church was never called to adapt to society, 
but to adapt to the teachings of Jesus Christ.  we are 
to love one another with the love of Christ, but not to 
forsake Him in the process.



1 john 2:22 states, “who is the liar but he who denies 
that Jesus is the christ?” 1 john 4:3 says, “and every 
spirit that does not confess that Jesus Christ has come 
in the flesh is not of God.  and this is the spirit of 
the antichrist, which you have heard was coming, and is 
now already in the world.”

the blending of these two religions is not compatible 
and both christians and muslims should reject it.

we have all sinned and deserve God’s judgment.  God, 
the Father, sent His only Son to satisfy that judgment 
for those who believe in Him.  Jesus, the Creator and 
eternal Son of God, who lived a sinless life, loves us 
so much that He died for our sins, taking the 
punishment that we deserve, was buried, and rose from 
the dead according to the bible.  if you truly believe 
and trust this in your heart, receiving Jesus alone as 
your Savior, declaring, "Jesus is Lord," you will be 
saved from judgment and spend eternity with God in 
heaven.  there is no murky water here.  there is no 
mixing of faiths to make a new world religion.  of that 
we have been warned. 

chrislam - the merging of the two main religions will 
soon encompass them all and everyone must decide where 
they stand.  i'm sure each of the dedicated ones are 
convinced they have the truth.  just be sure.  be very 
sure.  then defend it to the death.  not the death of 
others as some would have it.  defend it to your own 
death.  "knowing that i am appointed for the defense of 
the gospel" (phil 1:17), i choose Jesus, come what may!  
all of us called by His name are appointed to this 



task.  how well we do it will be recorded in God's 
book!


